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Proposal:

   Presented by:

       Bonestroo Rosene Anderlik & Associates



Project Goals

As we understand this project, the City Council would like to abandon and seal Wells No. 5 and 10 and replace them by drilling a new Well No. 19. Also, you would like to demolish Wellhouse No. 5 to make room for a new Water Department storage building. Well No. 5 is located in the Water Department storage yard west of the Johnson Street Water Treatment Plant. Well No. 10 is located on the north side of the Water Treatment Plant immediately adjacent to the building.

Proposed Well Drilling Solutions
Bonestroo sees two possible approaches to drilling the new Well No. 19.
Solution No. 1:
Drill the new well using the Dual Rotary method just west of the current location of Well No. 10.

Advantages:

· Using the Dual Rotary method would allow the new well to be drilled in two to three months as compared to the Cable Tool method used on Well No. 18 which would require four to five months.
· Drilling next to the current location of Well No. 10 will allow the building of an addition to the existing wellhouse and the reuse of the existing discharge piping and electrical service.
A possible disadvantage to this approach is that the drill rig will block access to the chlorine delivery dock. However, the Water Department staff has told us that they can stock a four to six month supply of chlorine before the drilling starts. Although summer requires a higher use of chlorine, this shouldn’t be a problem thanks to the higher speed of the Rotary Tool drilling method.


Solution No. 2:
Drill the new well using the Dual Rotary method in the current location of Well No. 10.

Advantages:

· Due to the shallow depth of Well No. 10 (approximately 117 feet), it should be possible to install a larger diameter casing around the existing one. Then the old casing is removed and the new casing is extended.

· It won’t be necessary to seal the existing well.

· The sand pumping problem of the existing well is solved by drilling past the alluvial (drift) aquifer to the Mt. Simon aquifer.

A possible disadvantage to this approach is the need to dismantle the existing wellhouse. However, if the piping can simply be dismantled and reinstalled and the foundation wall of the wellhouse saved, erecting a new wellhouse should be cost-competitive with constructing an addition to the wellhouse as described in solution No.1.

Proposed Well Sealing Solutions
If Well No. 10 is drilled out and replaced, it will not need to be sealed. If Well No. 19 is drilled in the new location, sealing Well No. 10 is not a problem because it is an alluvial well and Well No. 19 will be a Mt. Simon well. Grout leakage into the Mt. Simon aquifer from Well No. 10 is not possible.

The potential problem is sealing Well No. 5. Sealing the well with neat cement grout could result in a partial blinding of the Mt. Simon aquifer, reducing the capacity of Well No. 19

Solution:
Fill the existing hole with sand and seal only the casing with neat cement grout. The Minnesota Department of Health should allow this sealing method considering the unique circumstances of the Well No. 19 construction.
Bonestroo, Rosene, Anderlik & Associates thanks you for this opportunity to present our proposal for the new enhancements to the City of Winona Water Treatment Facilities.
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